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     January 10, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Matt Schnepp 
State Hazard Mitigation Officer 
Michigan State Police 
Emergency Management and Homeland Security Division 
P.O. Box 30634 
Lansing, MI 48909 
 
Dear Mr. Schnepp: 
 
Thank you for submitting the 2023 Leelanau County Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan for our review. The 
plan was reviewed based on the local plan criteria contained in 44 CFR Part 201, as authorized by the 
Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000. The 2023 Leelanau County Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan met the 
required criteria for a multi-jurisdiction hazard mitigation plan. Formal approval of this plan is contingent 
upon the adoption by the participating jurisdictions of this plan. Once FEMA Region 5 receives 
documentation of adoption from the participating jurisdictions, we will send a letter of official approval to 
your office. 
 
An approved local mitigation plan, including adoption by the local government, is one of the conditions 
for applying for and/or receiving FEMA mitigation grants from the following programs: 
 
 Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) 
 HMGP Post-Fire 
 Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities 
 Flood Mitigation Assistance  

 
Please note that participating jurisdictions that adopt the plan more than one year after APA status has 
been issued must either: 
 

• Validate that their information in the plan remains current with respect to both the risk 
assessment (no recent hazard events, no changes in development) and their mitigation strategy 
(no changes necessary); or 

• Make the necessary updates before submitting the adoption resolution to FEMA. 
 

We look forward to receiving the adoption resolution(s) and discussing options for implementing this 
mitigation plan. If there are any questions from either you or the communities, please contact Meghan 
Cuneo, at (202) 615-5294 or email at Meghan.Cuneo@fema.dhs.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
John Wethington 
Chief, Risk Analysis Branch  
Mitigation Division 
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